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NOTICE OF HEARING 

 

Pursuant to M.G.L. c. 13, §44C and c. 30A, §2, the Board of Registration of Architects will hold a 

virtual public hearing regarding proposed amendments to the Board’s regulations at 231 CMR 3.00, 

which establish qualification requirements for licensure as an architect. A small business impact 

statement has been filed with the Secretary of the Commonwealth’s Office.  

 

The Board will hold this public hearing on Tuesday, August 12, 2025, at 9:00 a.m. by 

videoconference at https://www.microsoft.com/en-us/microsoft-teams/join-a-meeting, Meeting ID 

218 710 930 928 3, Passcode fj7kr9Dn, or call in to: (857) 327-9245, Phone Conference ID: 634 

429 466#. 

 

 Interested parties will be given an opportunity to present testimony orally or in writing at this 

hearing. Written comments may be emailed to architectboard@mass.gov or mailed to the Board of 

Registration of Architects, Division of Occupational Licensure, One Federal Street, 6th Floor, 

Boston, MA 02110, Attention: Colleen Maloney. Written comments must be received by 5:00 p.m. 

on Thursday, August 7, 2025.  

 

A copy of the proposed regulations may be obtained at the Board’s website at 

https://www.mass.gov/orgs/board-of-registration-of-architects or by contacting the Board office 

directly at the above address or by phone: (617) 701-8690.   
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